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U.S. EPA Region 6 Public Notice =
Highway 18 Ground Water Site Z ﬁ%
Proposed to the National Priorities List %

September 9, 2016 e

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, in
conjunction with the Texas Commission on Environmental
Quality, has proposed the Highway 18 Ground Water site
* (the Site) to the National Priorities List (NPL). The NPL
is the EPA’s list of uncontrolled or abandoned hazardous
waste sites identified for long-term cleanup under the
federal Superfund program. The Site is located in Kermit,
Texas. The Site is being proposed to the NPL because of
the presence of contaminants in the ground water.

The proposal package for this site is available for review at
the:

‘Winkler County Library
307 S. Poplar Street
Kermit, Texas 79745

Community members are invited to comment on the
proposal to place this site on the NPL. A 60-day public
comment period begins September 9, 2016, and
ends November 8, 2016. For more information about the
Highway 18 Ground Water site, contact Brenda Nixon
Cool, Region 6 NPL Coordinator at 214.665.7436 or toll
free at 1.800.533.3508.

Comments can be submitted online to www.regulations.gov
or mailed. See this webpage for further info:
https://www.epa.gov/superfund/public-comment-process.

Submit your written comments, identified by Docket ID
No. EPA-HQ-OLEM-2016-0437, using one of the
following methods:

Mail: Mail comments to (no facsimiles or tapes):

Docket Coordinator, Headquarters
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
CERCLA Docket Office

{Mailcode 5305T)

1200 Pennsylvania Ave., NW
Washington, DC 20460

Hand Delivery or Express Mail: Send comments to (no
facsimiles or tapes):

Docket Coordinator, Headquarters
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
CERCLA Docket Office

1301 Constitution Avenue, NW

William Jefferson Clinton Building West
Room 3334

Washington, DC 20004




